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Jacksonville Waterways Commission

Don Redman, Chair

Waterways Commission Subcommittee on St. Johns River Issues
Wednesday, October 16, 2013
City Council Conference Room A
3:00 P.M.
In Attendance:  Commissioners Gary L. Anderson (Chair), Ralph Hodges, Stephen Swann,  Council Members Don Redman, Lori Boyer; Waterways Coordinator Captain Jim Suber;  Paige Johnston, Jody Brooks, Office of General Counsel; Jeff Whitson; Bobby Baker; Lisa Rinaman, St. Johns Riverkeeper; Derek Busby, St. Johns River Water Management District; Ed Cordova, JEA; James Richardson, Environmental Protection Board; John Flowe, Betsey Deuerling, Tom Mallett, Environmental Quality Division, Neighborhoods Department; John Pappas, Public Works Department; Jody McDaniel, Planning Department; Tera Meeks,  Chief, Waterfront Management Program; Melissa M. Long, Department of Environmental Protection; Lucy Sonnenberg, Ph.D., Jacksonville University;  Frank Coleman; Marilyn Allen, Legislative Assistant; John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.  
The Chairman called the meeting to order at 3:02 P.M.

The Chair said that the objective of the meeting was to define and discuss the Basin Management Action Plan (BMAP).  Our waterways are monitored for fecal coliform bacteria.   Portions of our waterways are impaired by fecal coliform bacteria ( The Clean Water Act mandated the creation of a plan for the removal of nutrients and bacteria.  The Basin Management Action Plan (BMAP) determines if a stream or tributary fails to meet its designated use.  The BMAP develops procedures to verify if a stream or water body is impaired by fecal coliform bacteria or other pollutants.   The BMAP implements the TMDL (Total Maximum Daily Load), the maximum amount of  pollutants that a waterbody can assimilate while maintaining its designated uses.

The Chair indicated that today’s discussion should focus on how Jacksonville is going about meeting its goals to remove pollutants from our waterways.

John Pappas, Engineer Manager, Public Works Department, provided some background on how the City is approaching and resolving river issues that impair its health.  The TMDL has determined that the St. Johns River is impaired.  The BMAP (Basin Management Action Plan) is the plan and process to reduce nutrients in the river and its tributaries to levels meeting TMDL requirements.  
The BMAP entailed very specific goals and objectives.  Components of the plan include: structural improvements and stormwater treatment; septic tank phase-out; credit trading opportunities; and education.  The process was initiated in 2007-2008.  Most of the media attention in these efforts has focused on the river’s main stem; less coverage has focused on the work underway and progress in the river’s tributaries.  Mr. Pappas indicated that the goal of the BMAP is to reduce 50% of nutrients by 2015 and remove the remainder by 2023.
Mr. Pappas noted that there is a need to purchase BMAP water quality trading credits and those talks are underway with JEA, the Florida Department of Transportation and the Cities of Neptune Beach and Atlantic Beach.

In reply to a question about funding sources for stormwater treatment and the implementation of the BMAP, Mr. Pappas explained that the stormwater utility fee was the source for the $30 million required annually  for stormwater treatment projects.  The Department of Environmental Protection must sign off on all BMAP work and techniques used.
John Flowe, Environmental Engineering Manager, Environmental Quality Division, addressed issues that Council Member Lori Boyer has raised about the approach, techniques and end results of the monitoring process.  Mrs. Boyer contends that there is a broad perception of the monitoring process  that though we may be meeting our goals by monitoring, monitoring can merely be recording and keeping records and not necessarily improving water quality.  Mr. Flowe explained how data on river and tributary monitoring results are  reviewed monthly by a tributary assessment team.  He noted the City’s lab work and its capacity to monitor. 

 He explained the significance of the River Accord that was reached and signed several years ago, namely an agreement between the City, JEA, St. Johns Riverkeeper, local colleges and other stakeholders to coordinate efforts to clean up the river, to improve water quality and improve public access to our waterways.
The Chair, Commissioner Gary Anderson agreed that BMAP water quality trading credits are  an important component but wondered if the credits actually remove nutrients and bacteria out of the water.  John Pappas explained the nature of the credit trading discussions currently underway with JEA.  

Commissioner Ralph Hodges observed that the green algae (“green monster”) cannot be seen in the tributaries and its presence is not reported in the news media.

There was a lengthy interchange of views on how to analyze numerous forms of data that are  addressed and weighed in decision making.  John Flowe commented that it was imperative to look for trends in data and not specific data per se.
Commissioner Hodges asked how we monitor the effectiveness of the plan (BMAP) for stormwater treatment.  To Commissioner Anderson, it came down to measuring, monitoring and assessing.

Mr. Frank Coleman, a Northside resident, asked how often inspections are made in the Ribault River area.  He cited instances of neglect.

Commissioner Anderson felt that the meeting and issues raised represent the beginning of a much needed discussion; an important outcome has to be explaining to the citizens in the community what the essence of the problem is and how do we get citizens involved in the efforts to improve the health of our waterways.

James Richardson, Environmental Protection Board, suggested that the Waterways Commission invite representatives of the Health Department and others to come before the Commission and provide a presentation on how BMAP affects the tributaries; too much emphasis is on the main stem and far too little attention on the tributaries.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 4:35 P.M.
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